
  

 . This Technical Circular and the material contained in it is provided only for the purpose of 
supplying current information to the reader and not as an advice to be relied upon by any 
person. 
. While we have taken utmost care to be as factual as possible, readers/ users are advised to 
verify the exact text and content of the Regulation from the original source/ issuing Authority. 

 

  

 

To whomsoever it may concern  
 

Subject: Replacement of Kidde chemical agent cylinder valve assemblies 

used in NOVEC and HFC227 fire extinguishing systems. 

 Kidde fire protection has issued a safety bulletin requiring the hardware replacement of 

specific Kidde Chemical Agent cylinder-valve assemblies used in fire extinguishing 

systems for marine applications. 

 

 The Affected cylinder valves are from NOVEC 1230 and HFC227 fire extinguishing 

systems. 

 

 Kidde chemical agent cylinder has two-inch valve assembly which contains four retainer 

screws in its piston design. On the affected cylinders it is found that some valves with one 

or more of these retainer screws not tightened to the required torque specification and 

may have escaped production and inspection process before shipping. 

 

 The loss of any of the screw from their set position will results into pressure equilibrium 

between cylinder and top chamber of the valve. In case of fire event when valve gets 

activated, the equilibrium causes the valve operation and prevents the agent from being 

discharge into affected space  

 

 The affected products are with following valve markings and manufacture dates: 

a. 45-150000-001 2" Valve NOVEC - PI Mark- Jan 16, 2015 to December 31, 2016 

b. 90-150000-X0X 2" Valve HFC227 - PI Mark - Jan 16, 2015 to December 31, 2016 

Complete detail list of affected part number is given in the attached circular. 

 

 In view of above, to completely eliminate the possibility of non-operation of any installed 

system Kidde Fire Protection has decided to replace these cylinder-valve assemblies that 

were shipped during above mentioned period for marine applications. 

 

 Owners and operators of vessels fitted with any Kidde fire protection chemical agent fire 

extinguishing system are required to check with manufacturer by emailing at  

Kidde.recall@kiddeuk.co.uk . Required actions and procedures for replacement of the 

assemblies are given in the attached bulletin. 

 

 Ship owners/ operators and masters are advised to be guided by above. 

 

Enclosure: 

1. Kidde Fire Protection Product Management Bulletin#171b 

 

 

    

         No.: 021/2018       Date:  05th March 2018 

Technical Circular 

mailto:Kidde.recall@kiddeuk.co.uk


 

  

Whilst the utmost care has been taken in the compilation of the Technical Information, neither Indian Register of 

Shipping, its affiliates and subsidiaries if any, nor any of its directors, officers, employees or agents assume any 

responsibility and shall not be liable to any person for any loss, damage or expense caused in any manner 

whatsoever by reliance on the information in this document. 

 

 


